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A Note from the Pastor 
 
Acts 20:28 ESV 
“Pay careful attention to yourselves and to all the flock, in which the Holy Spirit has made 
you overseers, to care for the church of God, which he obtained with his own blood.” 
 
 As I sit at my dining room table working, it is June 17th. It has been three long months 
since we closed the sanctuary and we are still not meeting in person for worship.  However, 
the “church” never closed! For “we” are the church…the people of Christ. And we have 
gathered in many new ways during the pandemic: Facebook Live, YouTube, Radio  
Broadcasts, Drive in Worship and even sermons delivered via the US Post Office. I give 
thanks to God for technology! Never did I think those words would come from my 
mouth… 
 
You have all been so filled with grace during these trying times! You have supported us 
and cared for us! Hebrews 12:14a says, “Make every effort to live in peace with everyone 
and to be holy;” Good words for us to live by! 
 
We have been busy with our Re-opening Task Force. As our text from Hebrews said, “Pay 
careful attention to yourselves and to all the flock, in which the Holy Spirit has made you 
overseers, to care for the church of God, which he obtained with his own blood.” This was 
their charge. To care for the flock of Grace. To put no one in harm’s way. As a result, they 
have put together a plan for us to utilize when we are ready to meet in person…which as of 
today the date has not yet been decided. 
 
I want to thank everyone who helped on the Task Force: 
 Medical-Amber Pump, Cheryl Paeth, Pam Fraley 
 Rules/Regulations/CDC-Ruthann House, Kristen Lindsay 
 Youth-Kent Watkins, Beth Muffler, Heather Hawn 

Caring/ Small Groups- Jeremiah Wilfong, Jean Dupey, Maureen Pump 
 Property-Ed Muffler, Jerry Moses  

Worship-Les Widmer, Mary Nossaman, Tom Curry, Pr. Jody 
 

When we meet in person again, things will be different. There will be facemasks, hand  
sanitizer, social distancing…and on…and on… But we will be gathered as the family of 
God once again inside the walls of Grace. I am looking forward to that day! 
 
We have enclosed the “Protocols for Moving Forward under the Pandemic Restrictions”. 
We invite you to review and send your feedback into Pr. Jody or the church office. 
 
As we move forward, we will maintain most all of the online resources plus our in-person 
worship services.  
 
We are so blessed! Give thanks to God for His goodness and mercy… 
          

         Pastor Jody 
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Re-opening protocols  continued. 
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WEEKDAY MORNINGS at 8:00 a.m. Good Morning Devotion with 
Moe - via Facebook Live. You can find Maureen on Facebook at 
Maureen McClure Pump. 
 
TUESDAYS & FRIDAYS 9:30 p.m. Evening Compline (prayer to close the day) - via Facebook 
Live with Pastor Matt Wheeler on the St. John’s Fremont Facebook page. 
 
TUESDAYS 1:00 p.m. - Women of the Bible Study via Zoom - We might be at home but           
gathering around God’s Word doesn’t end. We are currently discussing the Women of the     
Bible. For details on how to connect with Zoom for this Bible study, contact Maureen at maureenpump@yahoo.com 

 
WEDNESDAY 7:11 p.m. Devotion with Pr. Jody via Facebook Live on the Fremont Grace          
Lutheran Facebook page. 
 
SUNDAY 11:00 a.m. - Grace Zoom Fellowship -  Join us Sundays at 11:00 a.m. for an hour of     
fellowship! Connect online via Zoom and chat with other members you haven’t seen in a 
while! The Zoom link information will be shared in our weekly news - blast - Just 3 Things         
(If you are not on the Just 3 Things mailing list, e-mail your contact information to Linda at              
gracefremont@yahoo.com) 

 
For Online Bible Study with interactive posts and Facebook Live moments  
throughout the week, connect through the LIFT Fremont Facebook page.  

 

Grace Lutheran worship is posted weekly online at www.gracefremont.org 

LIBERTY CENTER UPDATE  

 

The Liberty Center is currently selling tickets 
for The Bauman Auto Group Big Charity              
Raffle. Tickets are $5 each and all proceeds go 
to the charity that sold the ticket. Tickets may 
be purchased at the center, 1421 E. State St., 
either in person or by mail (please make checks 
payable to The Liberty Center). If you stop and 
do not want to enter the building please call, 
419-332-8777, and someone will bring tickets 
out to you. Thank you for your support! 

THANK YOU  

 
Grace Family, 
 
Thank you to Pastor Jody for the phone calls, prayers 
and support at the time of my mom’s illness and  
passing. The memorial service in the courtyard was 
perfect!  

God’s Blessings, 
Carol Slemmer and  

the family of Dorothy June Valent 



 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL   
Minutes June 8, 2020 
• Council meeting was held via Zoom  
• COVID-19 update:   
 - facility to remain closed through June 
 - complete protocol document has been compiled which will detail specifics upon re-opening 
• Online worship and fellowship opportunities continue while we remain closed. 
• Direct Streaming update:  cable is in place, tech pieces are on order 
• Drive-In Worship has been a joyous hit! 
• VBS will be delivered online through a private Facebook group.  It will be held the first three 

weeks in August and will incorporate BOLT curriculum 
• Outgoing Council members were thanked:  Jan Harris, Les Widmer, Tim Wiersma, John Avers, 

Kathy Burmeister 
• Welcome to incoming Council members: Ruthann House, Tanya Schilng, Beth Muffler (re-elected), 

Ed Muffler (re-elected) 
• Church Council Installation with online recognition will be included in the worship service on June 

28, 2020 
• Capital Campaign projects remain on hold 
• LIFT (New Pastor Call) Update:  transition team completing documentation 
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 Church Council Election Results: 
The following people have been elected to serve on Church Council for 
the term 2020-2023:  Ruthann House, Tanya Schling, Beth Muffler (re-
elected), Ed Muffler (re-elected).  Thank you to all who submitted your 
mail-in ballots!   
 
 
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 2020/2021 
 

The following slate of officers were appointed to the Executive Board at 
the June 8, 2020 Council meeting:  Jean Dupey, President; Ed Muffler, Vice-
President; Kristen Lindsay, Secretary; Ruthann House, Treasurer 



 

7 

   Connie Amor     Jean Dupey                        Mindy Gedeon                   Bill Hollister 

     Ruthann House    Kristen Lindsay                     Jerry Moses                       Beth Muffler 

     Ed Muffler                         Tanya Schling                       Kristen Smith                  Natalie Wilfong 

Introducing ...  

We’re still here!!  An update from the Church office…  at this time, the church office          

remains closed.  However, Linda and Tricia continue to work from the church office, keeping up with the day to 

day business, worship services, and everchanging details that seem to happen daily.  We want you to know 

that when the time comes, the office will be open for limited hours in order to keep us safe.  Please know that 

you can continue to call the church office.  If your call is not answered, PLEASE leave us a message!  (Just listen 

to the prompts, and dial 3 for the church office.) We always check our messages (M-F) and will return your call!  

Thank you all for your patience and understanding!  See you again sometime!     ~Linda and Tricia  
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LIFT DIRECTOR OF DISCIPLESHIP & OUTREACH SNAPSHOT - July 2020 
 
There are many ways in which the pandemic continues to impact our lives and that also includes the outreach 
we are able to do as the LIFT Parish. In light of the need for social distancing, we will be unable to conduct the 
Annual School Supply Giveaway as we have done in recent years. I have reached out the Fremont City 
Schools District and we are brainstorming a meaningful, safe way for us to help ensure students are 
supported and encouraged to begin the 2020-2021 school year positively.  As plans are determined they 
will be shared via the LIFT Weekly E-mail and on the LIFT Facebook page.  
  
One thing not impacted by the pandemic is our Community Garden!  We are excited to share the Community 
Garden is ready for volunteers to join with the committee members in tending the plants.  The three beds are 
located at Hayes Memorial UMC (1441 Fangboner Rd) near the west side of the building. This location 
makes it possible for us to share the garden’s harvest with patrons of the Bridge of Hope Food        
Pantry!  Anyone in the community is welcomed to stop by to pull a few weeds and take what they need.  Each 
day we will have one designated volunteer of the day who will water if necessary and make sure anything 
ready for harvest is picked.  If you would like to be the volunteer of the day, please sign-up using this link: 
rb.gy/yv0rrs  We will have an informational sheet at the garden to help everyone learn what is ready for 
harvest and to share a few inspiring recipes! 
 
The pandemic also means we can’t hold Vacation Bible School in our usual way this year…but instead of    
canceling we are inviting you to join our Staycation Bible School!  This is an easy way to reach out to those 
with children in your life.  Each Sunday of our program (August 2nd, 9th, and 16th) we will release          
everything you need to explore the Bible lessons, do crafts, play games and much more…at your own 
pace throughout the week!  Join with your extended family or your neighbors in whatever way honors your 
own needs to remain socially distant.  There will be some guest appearances each week and ways to be en-
tered into some prize giveaways that you won’t want to miss out on!  Register today at www.liftchurches.org/
vbs2020  
 

With you on the journey, 
Pam K. 

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN UPDATE (GLCW) 
 

During the last few months of staying at home and staying well, I’m sure some of you spent a little time doing 
projects that always get pushed aside until later.  One of my projects was much needed closet cleaning. Oh, 
what treasures were found - a missing earring, that sweater I knew I still had, and many items I’ll never use 
again. What do I do with all those items?  Well… please remember that local ministries can use many of the 
things you no longer want or need. GLCW can use some of those items for their LWR kits.  We can always use 
fabric and sheets for the quilts we continue to make. Baby receiving blankets and baby clothes, such as, baby 
socks, sleepers without feet, 6 - 24 month cotton t-shirts, jackets, sweaters, sweatshirts with hoods, and baby 
caps. Other items can be donated to places like Share and Care, Goodwill, Compassionate Ministries (outside of 
Clyde) or the Liberty Center. Check with those places to see what they will take or need. 
 
Also, to the many mask makers… your sewing skills can still be used! How about helping sew quilt tops that 
we send to LWR or donate to the Liberty Center?  All it takes is sewing 48 precut squares (10 ½” x 10 ½ “)    
together to make a quilt top.  This can be done at home on your time frame – no deadlines!  Just contact Jan 
Harris (call or text 419-346-1039) to pick up a bundle of squares and, … happy sewing! When quilt top is     
finished, return to church or Jan Harris. If this project isn’t too stressful, maybe pick-up another bundle or two.  
And, when the church building opens back up, you might consider joining the Project ladies to put the quilts 
together. We usually work the first and third Monday mornings from 9-11 a.m. during the months of September 
through May. 
 
Remember, Romans 12:6… “God has given each of us the ability to do certain things well.”  Let’s use what 
God has given us and help others. 
 

Serve the Lord! 
Jan Harris, GLCW President 

https://rb.gy/yv0rrs
http://www.liftchurches.org/vbs2020
http://www.liftchurches.org/vbs2020
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June 20 - Aurora Jo Frasure, daughter of 
  Nate & Lori Frasure 
 

June 21– DeLanie Michelle Moore, daughter   
                       of Michael & Kimberly Moore 

 
 
 
 

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER  
  ARTICLES IS WEDNESDAY, JULY 15. 

 
 

The newsletter will be assembled  
on Thursday, July 23. 

 

FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE: for the 

month of July, we will collect cans of soup or 
fruit and crackers. While the church office is 
closed, please take your items directly to 
the Food Pantry located in the  Share & Care 
building. Food Pantry hours are M - F, 
12noon to 2:30pm. 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 
 

Happy Birthday to those who are celebrating 75 years and more! 
 

July 2     Janet Dorr                              1799 Port Clinton Rd. 
 

July 5    Fred Lawrence                                       699 Rambo Ln. 
 

July 5     Robert Michael         500 Adam St. 
 

July 10     Judy Koebel          3550 Fishinger Blvd., Apt. 26 Hilliard OH. 43026 
 

July 11     Bob Cunningham      162 Wisteria Dr. 
 

July 13     Carole Althoff     750 Robin Ln., Apt. 220 
 

July 17     Judith Long                600 Elizabeth St. 
 

July 17     John Walker          2873 N. Co. Rd. 198 
 

July 17    Richard Zilles         1221 South St. 
 

July 21    Patricia Mowry        533 Third Ave. 

 

July 23    Lee Koenig                2210 E. State St. 
 

July 24    Robert Dorr         1799 Port Clinton Rd. 
 

July 26    Sharon Mitchell                        1300 Croghan St. 
 

July 28    Howard Sachs                 401 Broadway St., Rm. 122 Green Springs 
 

July 31    Daryl Sherman         19380 Artzheim Ln. Elmore 

 
 
 
 
 

To those couples celebrating 50 or  
more years of wedded bliss! 

 
July 17, 1954 - LaMar & Donna Garner 
 

July 30, 1966 - Richard & Beverly Bradford 
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OUR BEST WISHES are extended to Norbert Mayer, who has been a member of Grace             

Lutheran Church since 2008.  Norbert was an active member at the Saturday evening worship, 

volunteering as a reader and a sound board operator. Recently, Norbert has transferred his           
membership to St. Paul’s Lutheran in Clyde where he will be invited to participate each week in 

leading the worship services as a Deacon.         We wish Norbert the very best! 
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CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
 

Jody Rice, Senior Pastor 
  jjrice2002@yahoo.com 
Maureen Pump, Lay Associate Minister 
  maureenpump@yahoo.com 
Linda Baumer, Office/Financial Administrator 
   gracefremont@yahoo.com 
Tricia Dabrunz, Secretary/Receptionist 
   dabrunztricia@yahoo.com 
Heather Hawn, Youth Minister ~ Middle/High School 
    heatherrhawn@gmail.com 
Tricia McElfresh, Director, Noah’s Ark Preschool 
       noahs_ark_fremont@yahoo.com 
Tom Curry, Director of Music, 
         musicatgracelutheran@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship Services and Sunday School 
 

  Until further notice, the following remains in 
effect due to the Covid-19 health emergency: 
 
• All worship services are cancelled 
• The Sanctuary is closed 

• The Church Office is closed.     
                   

Grace Lutheran Church                                                                                     
705 West State Street                                                                                           
 Fremont, OH  43420 
 
Return Service Requested 
 
 
 
Office Hours – 9:00am-4:00pm, M-Th 
                         9:00 a.m.-1:00p.m., F 
   Phone:  419-332-1558 
   E-mail:  gracefremont@yahoo.com 
  Web page:  www.gracefremont.org 

Non-Profit 
Paid 

Fremont, OH 
Permit #133 
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
7:11 Devotion via Facebook Live  
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
1:00 Bible Study  with  Maureen  
            Pump   
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OFFICE CLOSED 
 
8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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Worship available via  
Grace website 
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9:00 Worship via Facebook   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
7:11 Devotion via Facebook Live  
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
1:00 Bible Study  with  Maureen  
            Pump   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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Worship available via  

Grace website 
 
  
 
 
 

     12  
 
9:00 Worship via Facebook   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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G & T DEADLINE 

 
8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
7:11 Devotion via Facebook Live  
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
1:00 Bible Study  with  Maureen  
            Pump   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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Worship available via  
Grace website 
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FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE 
(canned soup or fruit & crackers) 

 
 

9:00 Worship via Facebook   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
7:11 Devotion via Facebook Live   
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G & T ASSEMBLED 
  

8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study  with  Maureen  
            Pump   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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Worship available via  
Grace website 
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9:00 Worship via Facebook   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
  
  

28 
 

 
8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   
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8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
7:11 Devotion via Facebook Live   

30 
 

 
8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 

 
 
 

31 
 
 

8:00 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
9:30 Evening Compline   

 

         SUNDAY     MONDAY      TUESDAY            Wednesday         Thursday             Friday              Saturday 

2020 

Happy 4th  
of July! 




